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Wright State University School of Medicine

Faculty Meeting
May 20, 2004

MINUTES

1.
Approval of Minutes

A motion was made to approve the minutes of January 15, 2004.  Said motion was seconded and unanimously carried.

2. Dean’s Report

The Executive Committee has held four meetings since the January 15, 2004 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. Local Issues
FAWC Update

The IM/Peds Clinic will be moving to Elizabeth Place the end of April.  The clinic will be located in the old “Hopeland Clinic” space.  Dermatology and Psychiatry have already moved their offices to Elizabeth Place.  The tentative plan will be to house the new Geriatrics Department at Elizabeth Place.  The vacated space at FAWC will be used for medical education.  The long-term goal is to create high quality educational space utilizing the entire FAWC.  It’s projected this could take anywhere from 3-4 years to complete depending on resources.  
Match Results
The Match went well this year with 57.5% of students choosing residencies in internal medicine, pediatrics, or family medicine.  We also had students accepted into neurosurgery, ophthalmology and PM&R programs, so there was quite a mix of specialties chosen.
MPH Approval

Dr. Part gave a brief history of the MPH Program, and the culmination of those efforts by Dr. Richard Schuster, in conjunction with the Combined Health District, as well as many others in bringing about the approval of this new program.  The program received approval first from the RAGS and then OBR.  Dr. Schuster and all those involved were commended for bringing this to fruition.

Budget Update

Dr. Part gave a brief overview of the recent Board of Trustees Budget Workshop.  Matt Filipic did an excellent job of providing a historical review of Ohio budgets over the past decades.  The projected tuition increase for undergraduates is 9.9% and 12.9% for the Medical School.  The projected salary increase is 3.6%.

Chair Searches

Anatomy & Physiology Chair:  We are in the interviewing process with the three finalists.  One has had their second visit.  The other two candidates will be scheduled for a second round of interviews very soon.

Geriatrics:  Per Dr. Pickoff, the search committee met yesterday and has three excellent candidates they will be inviting to interview.  They do expect to have additional applications and will keep the committee updated on their progress.
B.
State Issues
CHEE Update

Dr. Part met with the other Ohio medical schools deans in Columbus and reported that the language in the CHEE report of having too many medical schools in the state has been removed.  Also, it was learned that the Lt. Governor’s move to repeal the 1% sales tax increase did not pass.

State Budget Update
We have been advised that there will be additional budget cuts.  We project a 4% cut from the smaller SOM line items in this year’s budget and 6% from next year’s budget.  This will be a permanent budget reduction.  This reduction will likely result in an increase in tuition in a higher amount than anticipated.  Dr. Part will keep the committee updated on any developments as they occur.

C.
National Issues
NRMP Lawsuit

Dr. Part reported that the AAMC and others have filed a motion to be dismissed from the lawsuit.  The motion sites the recently passed Pension Equity Act of 2004, which confirms that NRMP  participation does not violate antitrust law.  The committee will be updated as new information is received.

Board of Veterans’ Appeals Independent Medical Expert Program

We received a letter from the Board of Veterans’ Appeals looking for the level of interest by our faculty in contracting as expert witnesses.  After a brief discussion, the department chairs were requested to poll their faculty for those who are interested and let Dr. Part know.

3.
Reports of Committees

A.
Admissions Committee –Paul Carlson, Ph.D., Chair 

Meetings

· Since the last report to the faculty on January 15th, 7 meetings have been held

· For the year, 13 meetings were held to discuss and rate applicants

Early Decision Program: Applicants for Entry in August, 2004

· 6 applications were received

· 5 applicants were accepted and are committed to attend WSUSOM

Regular Applicants 

· The School received 2,718 applications

· 446 applicants have been interviewed

· Currently, 125 applicants are on our committed list

Early Assurance Program: Applicants for Entry in 2006

· 2 applications have been received, they will be interviewed in June
B. Bylaws Committee –Ralph Hicks, M.D., Chair


No Report
C. Ethical Standards Committee – Gary Leroy, M.D., Chair 

The Ethical Standards Committee met on February 19, 2004, and after reviewing both written and verbal testimony concluded that a fourth year student be recommended for dismissal.

D.
Executive Committee – Dean Howard Part


See item 2 – Dean’s Report.
E. Faculty Affairs Committee  


No Report


F.
Faculty Curriculum Committee –Bruce Binder, M.D., Chair

Activities for Quarter:

· Reviewed and evaluated 3 Year 1 and 5 Year 2 courses
· Reviewed and evaluated 2 Year 4 clerkships

· Reviewed and evaluated 3 Year 3 clerkships
· Approved dividing the MCTB 1st year class into 2 separate classes, one to be completed before the winter break and the other starting immediately after it.
· Additional discussion topics included:

· Continued discussion regarding USMLE Step II Clinical Skills exam (to be required of the class of 2005 for licensure), as more information has come available.  Made recommendation to promotions committee that for the current class, participation in the exam be a requirement for graduation but passage is not.  The plan is to revisit the issue after the first group of students completes the exam and we have a better picture of timing of scores, etc.

· General biennium II calendar regarding start and end dates, electives (including the possibility of selected 6-8 week electives instead of the current 2 or 4 week electives)

· General biennium I calendar regarding electives, start and stop dates, etc.

· Recommendation was made to the SOM that, based on LCME requirements, union faculty teaching in SOM courses be evaluated in the same manner as non-union faculty.
G.
Faculty Development Committee –Jack Bernstein, M.D., Chair


Since the winter faculty meeting, the committee has approved the following actions:

Fully Affiliated Faculty

Appointment
13

Joint appointment
4

Promotion
1

Continuances

Seventh
1

Sixth
3

Fifth
3

Fourth
4

Third
4

Second
5

First
10

Partially Affiliated Faculty


Appointment to clinical professor
1


Continuances

Seventh
16

Sixth
24

Fifth
24

Fourth
32

Third
27

Second
25

First
55

Non continuances
23
Promotions

The committee submitted seven promotion files to the university.  The following have been approved for promotion:

Promoted to Professor

Gerald Alter, Ph.D.

Julian Gomez-Cambronero, Ph.D.

Adam Mezoff, M.D.

Promoted to Associate Professor

David Cool, Ph.D.

Michael Johnson, M.D.
David McKenna, M.D.

Gary Mueller, M.D.

University Faculty Awards

The committee recommended the following for faculty awards:

Robert J. Kegerreis Distinguished Professor of Teaching – Larry Ream, Ph.D.

Frederick A. White Distinguished Professor of Professional Service – Sidney Miller, M.D.

H.
Nominating Committee – Thomas Brown, Ph.D., Chair

2004 Standing Committee Election Results

Total ballots returned = 204

The following faculty were elected to the standing committees.

Admissions



Jane Scott, Ph.D. 

Robert Turk, M.D. 

Bylaws

Karen Kirkham, M.D. 

Stephen Peterson, Ph.D.

Ethical Standards

Robert Chami, M.D.

Susan Monk, M.D.

Executive

John Pearson, Ph.D.

Kate Cauley, Ph.D. 

Faculty Affairs

Gary Nieder, Ph.D.

Linda Barney, M. D.

James Brown, M.D.

Sidney Miller, M.D.

Faculty Curriculum

John Pearson, Ph.D.

Faculty Development

Michael Leffak, Ph.D.

H. Bradford Hawley, M.D.

Sonia Michail, M.D.

James Olson, Ph.D.

John Pascoe, M.D.

Nominating

Thomas Brown, Ph.D.

Mamle Anim, M.D.

Stephen Peterson, Ph.D.

Mary White, Ph.D.

Research

Gerald Alter, Ph.D.

Lawrence Amesse, M.D., Ph.D.

Peter Lauf, M.D.

Arthur Pickoff, M.D.

Student Promotions

Donald Sickler, M.D.

Mark Gebhart, M.D.

I.
Research Committee - Harold Stills, D.V.M., Chair

Research Challenge (fall 2003):
Reviewed 20 applications. Five (5) were funded, for a total of $96,782

School of Medicine Seed Grants (winter 2004):
Reviewed 14 applications. Ten awards were made, for a total of $75,539

Genomics Seed Grants (spring 2004):
Four applications supported (internal funding via Center for Genomics 

Research)

J.
Student Promotions Committee – Harvey Siegal, Ph.D., Chair

During the period of February to May 2004, the following actions were taken by the Student Promotions Committee:

a. Nominated three students from each class for the Academy of Medicine Outstanding Student Awards

b. Denied a student request to be taken off Leave of Absence and continue with Year Three

c. Gave permission for two students to repeat Year Two

d. Granted permission to one Yr. IV student to take additional extramural electives

e. Gave permission for two students to repeat Year One

f. Approved the Class of 2004  for graduation

g. Recommended dismissal of one Yr. I student

h. Required one Yr. III student to take a non-graded clerkship

4.
Reports of Special or ad hoc Committees


None
5.
Introduction of New Members of the Faculty


None

6.
Old and Unfinished Business


None

7. New Business


None

8. Adjournment

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. The next meeting of the Faculty of Medicine is scheduled for Thursday, September 16, 2004 at 4:30 p.m. in Room 232J Fred White Center  

/bk

